
Dear parents, carers and children, 

Y4 children had a fabulous time at Tile Barn in Hampshire this week. If you haven’t already, please 

do visit our Facebook page to see all the fun activities that they got up to. Thank you to Mrs Baker, 

Mr Goldsmith and Mrs Johnstone for taking them and ensuring that they had such a great time.  

 

On Tuesday morning in Y1/2, the legal teams representing Mr. BB Wolf put forward their prosecution and defence 

cases to presiding Judge Fairclough. They spoke very well, and very convincingly, and Judge Fairclough found it very 

difficult to reach a verdict. Fortunately for Mr. Wolf, he was found to be innocent of all charges, as it was felt that 

this was a case of mistaken identity. WATCH OUT...  

On Wednesday, some of our bell ringers had a taste of fame! BBC South Today had heard about our bell ringing club and 

wanted to do a feature on them, as not many schools have their own bell ringing club! The children were filmed showing 

their skills in the bell tower, and talking about the special occasions that they ring for. Naomi Carter and Jade Kennett 

from the Local Authority came along as well, and were very impressed with the children’s behaviour and their             

enthusiasm. Thank you to Steve and Beccy for organising these fantastic opportunities for our children and community, and for keeping this 

tradition alive. We will let you know when the feature will be aired. 

Today, Honey Bee class had the most wonderful experience of a shadow puppet show, followed by a         

workshop where they were able to make their own shadow puppets, write a story in a group and then perform 

to their peers. They were able to be extremely creative and it was a very fun morning indeed! Thank you so 

much to Liz and Julia for this experience. Please visit our Facebook page to see more photos and the videos of 

their puppet shows. 
 

We would all like to say a huge thank you to Quinn and his family for buying the school a set of Dog Man books. They 

have already proven to be very popular and are flying off the shelves!  

A few reminders 

If your child would like to take part in Schools’ Walk the Wight, please do sign up: https://www.mountbatten.org.uk/swtw 

Please do sign up for the country dancing at Shorwell Midsummer Fair, and keep this tradition going! (See separate 

email for details.) 

I hope you have a lovely long weekend.          

With very best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week, we have been thinking about ‘giving with no strings attached’. 

Some children re-enacted a short play about a girl who bought some flapjacks to give to her 

friends. Some of her friends thought that she did it because she expected something in re-

turn, but she didn’t. She did it ‘with no strings attached’ and out of the goodness of her 

heart.  

We talked about how we can do things for other people without expecting anything in re-

turn. We could also do this ‘in secret’, without telling them! Some children said that they 

picked up someone’s coat from the floor and put it on their peg, and some said that they 

made their brother’s bed; these are really good examples. 

 

 

 

Prayer of St. Augustine 

Eternal God, 

You are… 

The light of minds that know you 

The joy of hearts that love you 

And the strength of the wills that serve you. 

Help us so to know you 

That we may truly love you, 

And so to love you that 

We may fully serve you 

Through Jesus Christ our Lord, 

Amen 

“Serve one another in love.” 

Galatians 5.13 

What could you do for 

others without expecting 

anything in return? 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.90 per day.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
On May Day 

 
On May Day we dance, 
On May Day we sing, 

For this is the day 
That we welcome the spring. 

 
Anonymous 

 

Reading Recommendations 
Each week we will include a book recommendation 

from a child and/or adult. 
 

 

This week, Sammy G recommends: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 29th April 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 94.73% 

Late marks this week: 4 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/

live-well/is-my-child-

too-ill-for-school/ 

 

It’s very dramatic but slightly sad at times. I’d say 

it’s very exciting because there’s a lot going on 

throughout the story.  

I definitely recommend this book. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Pizza Beef Burger BBQ Chicken Turkey Lasagne Fish Fingers Option 1 

BBQ Quorn Fillet Vegetarian Burger Cheese Ploughman's Veggie Chilli Quorn Dippers Option 2 

Dessert Crispy Bar/Fruit Jelly Cake Ice Cream Flapjack 



Bumble Bee Luka-Bear for enthusiastic Maths and reading green words in our RWI lessons. Ellie, Holly, Tristan and   
Bethan for showing courage in speaking so confidently at Mr Wolf's trial on Tuesday.  

Honey Bee Charlie for his independent writing in English about Fox. 

Ivy Bee Poppy J, Ila, Izzy and Lucy W for their fantastic independent work in Science this week. They carried out a 
very accurate experiment measuring craters made by an asteroid (ball), hitting the lunar regolith (a tray of 
flour, to mimic the surface of the moon!) AND they didn't manage to spread flour everywhere. They showed 
great respect for the classroom environment and for each other in their turn taking and efficient working.  

Bee-Haviour Helena for always showing kind consideration to other children.  

Sport Bee Alice for being a good team member and helping her team with their golf shots.  Zara for some outstanding 
golf putting. 
  



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 



Read the report here 

https://www.ofcom.org.uk/research-and-data/media-literacy-research/childrens/children-and-parents-media-use-and-attitudes-report-2024#:~:text=This%20report%20looks%20at%20media,and%20manage%20their%20children's%20use.


 



 







School Day Timings 

The school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 

Please be reminded that all children need to wear the correct PE kit on PE days. 

The correct PE kit is also needed for sports clubs. 

Socks and hair accessories must be in the school colours. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

2023-2024 academic year 

 

 

• Saturday 11th May: Wolverton Folk and Blues Festival (helpers needed!) 

• Sunday 12th May: Walk the Wight 

• W/C 13th May: Y6 SATs 

• Friday 24th May: Last day of term 

• Monday 27th - Friday 31st May: Half term 

• Sunday 2nd June: Northcourt Manor Open Gardens (helpers needed!) 

• Monday 3rd June: School closed for staff development day 

• Tuesday 4th June: Back to school 

• Saturday 15th June: Shorwell Midsummer Fair 

• Wednesday 18th - Friday 21st June: Y6 residential in London 

• Friday 5th July: Sports Day  

• Tuesday 9th July: Transition Day 

• Friday 12th July: Y6 Leavers’ Service at Portsmouth Cathedral 

• Friday 12th July: Reports go home 

• Tuesday 16th July: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

• Friday 19th July: Sports Day (back-up day) 

• Friday 19th July: Summer Sizzler 

• Monday 22nd July: Science Day 

• Wednesday 24th July: Forest Day 

• Thursday 25th July: Last day of term; Y6 Leavers’ Service in St Mary’s Church 

• Friday 26th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

Term dates are also available on our school website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


